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         June 2024 

BIG SIR REPORT 

  
 The warm and inviting en-
ergy of June fosters social con-
nections and relationships. This 
month is often filled with gather-
ings, celebrations, and communi-
ty events, emphasizing the im-
portance of nurturing our relation-
ships and enjoying the company of others. 
 
 Our SIR Branch 113 picnic is scheduled at 
the Lyons Park in Placerville on June 13th from 
10:00 to 4:00pm. As we did at last year’s event, 
we will be enjoying the lip-smacking barbequing 
of the Hillbilly Boys along with corn on the cob 
and a variety of home-made side dishes. Please 
don’t forget to bring your own beverages. We’re 
looking forward to some GREAT FUN!! 
 
 Russ Salazar has volunteered to be our 
Branch Activities Chair. Theater is back! Potential 
performances include ‘Miricle on 34th Street’ and 
‘The 39 Steps’. Plays are held at the Imagination 
Theatre at the El Dorado County Fair Grounds. 
Flyers will be posted soon. Tickets are limited, so 
sign up early. 
 
·  

LITTLE SIR REPORT 

 The months are flying by in 2024. SIRS 
branch 113 had our first bocce ball competition. 
We had snacks brought by the attendees and 
wine from the winery. We had a good turnout and 
many more plan to attend the future competi-
tions. Lots of good times socializing with friends.  
 
 Branch 113 is preparing for the yearly pic-
nic on June 13. We had a great turnout last year 
and a lot of fun, many laughs. The El Dorado 
County fair is coming to Placerville June 13-16. 
The sprint cars are starting at Placerville Speed-
way. The races are on Saturdays. It would be a 
fun activity to have some SIRS meetup and 
watch some races.  

https://sirinc2.org/branch113/


  Big SIR Report (Continued) 
IMPORTANT JULY MEETING DATE CHANGE:  

The lunch and branch meeting has been moved to the 
third Thursday, July 18. 
 Memorable June special days: 
· June 14 is Flag Day. Be sure to raise your flag. 
· June 16 is Father’s Day 
· June 19 is Juneteenth (also known as Freedom Day 
 or Emancipation Day) 
· June 20 is the summer solstice. It’s the day with the 
 most hours of daylight. 
 If you know someone that would benefit from 
our activities, please invite them to our next meeting. 
We live longer and have more fun with friends! Talk, 
Walk, and Be A SIR. Let other men see the fun and 
camaraderie Branch 113 has to offer!  

 SIR State Activities 
Chairman Mark Stewart 
stopped by Rocklin Lanes to 
hello during our State SIR 
Championship Tournament. 
It was nice to see Mark and 
discuss future combination 
activities to include golf, 
bowling and bocci at a com-
bination event. Wow – the 
Olympics of SIR! 
 
 Although the AMF Rocklin Lanes were in the 
process of remodeling, the tournament committee 
(Branch 112) and staff worked together to accommo-
date 76 SIR bowlers competing in the two-day event. 
$500 was added to the prize fund by the SIR State 
Bowling Committee creating some incentive to be-
come the best. High scores included a 277, 266, 258 
and many more over 200 which made our bowlers 
smile. As of this writing results are being tabulated 
and will be available on the State SIR Bowling web-
site soon. 
 
 On June 6-7th we’ll be close to home as we 
bowl our first SIR tournament at The Apex at Red 
Hawk Casino. The Apex has become a premier non-
smoking family fun center, with a sports bar, virtual 
games, four golf bays, three floors of car racing and 
18 lanes of bowling. If you have not been to Red 
Hawk Casino, the SIR tournament will be a great time 
to stop in, look around, and say hi to some SIR 
friends. We’ll be there 10:00am to 4:00pm each day. 
Later in June SIR Branch 59 will host their tourna-
ment at Earl Anthony’s Dublin Bowl. For more infor-
mation about SIR bowling, the full calendar, and ap-
plications, check out our website at: http://
www.sirinc3.org/sirBowling/index.html 

May Presentation Arlington Military Cemetery  
Photo by  Bert Abrahamzon  

 First bocce ball competition. Lots of fun 

with snacks brought by the attendees and wine 

from the winery.  



SIR PICNIC  
JUNE 13th 10:00AM - 4PM 

Lyons Park, 3633 Cedar Ravine Road 

Placerville 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

$15 per person 

 All parties are encouraged to bring a side dish that will serve around 8 people and 

their  favorite beverages. 

 There are picnic tables and members may bring more tables and chairs for more room.  

 

Mail form & check to SIR Ken Brown, by June 1st, 2024 , 3687 Wamego Road, 

Placerville. 95667   or bring it to the next luncheon and give to Ken Brown 

 Make checks payable to: SIR Branch #113. 

 

Please accept my reservation for the SIR Branch 113 Picnic. 

Name__________________________  Guest/Spouse_______________________ 

Please enter below, the sidedish you plan to bring 

 

_________________________________________________________ 

  

I have included a check for $_____________ 



 
SIR Caller List - Updated 2022 

 
Attendance Chairman  Ron Boschee  530-644-7572 
Caller for badges     1 to   10 Open position  
Caller for badges   11 to   20 Al Earl   530-644-3208 
Caller for badges   21 to   30 Open position  
Caller for badges   31 to   40 Open position  
Caller for badges   41 to   50 Lowell Thoreson 530-647-0588 
Caller for badges   51 to   60 Ron Boschee  530-644-7572 
Caller for badges   61 to   70 Eric Jack  530-644-7405 
Caller for badges   71 to   80 Open position  
Caller for badges   81 to   90 Moose Brown  530-647-2168 
Caller for badges   91 to 100 Don Uelmen  530-306-1920 
Caller for badges 101 to 110 Open position  
Caller for badges 111 to 120 Open Position  
Caller for badges 121 to 130 Al Muckerheide 530-644-4692 
Caller for badges 131 to 140 Jim Cooper  530-644-2212 
Caller for badges 141 to 150 Lee Anderson  530-647-0215 
Caller for badges 151 to 160 Greg Pease      209-914-6734  

June 13th Picnic at Lyon’s Park 

(See page 3) 

Membership Roster Changes 
Please report any additions or 

necessary changes to the Membership  

Roster directly to Don Uelmen at  

(530) 306-1920   

SIR SNOWLINE BRANCH 113 
 

 A non-profit public service 
organization for retired men. Dues 
Are $15 per year. Meetings are 
held on the 2nd Thursday of each 
month at Sportsman’s Hall restau-
rant, 5620 Pony Express Trail in 
Pollock Pines.  Social Hour begins 
at 11:00am and Lunch at Noon.  
Cost is $30.00 (rate is current but 
can change) 

Let folks know you’re proud to 

be a SIR.  

SHOW YOUR COLORS! 

Jackets, Vests, Golf Shirts, Bowl-

ing Shirts, Baseball caps, Bucket 

hats (all with custom embroi-

dered SIR Rooster logo), Lapel 

Pins, Bolo Ties, Business Cards, 

Pens,  

Embroidery Services too 

and much more…. 

 

June Birthdays 

Bert Abrahamzon 
Ray DiBasilio 

Jim Serpa 

Travel Non-Responsibility Declaration 

Travel activities arranged or sponsored by SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC. and its Branches are for 

the convenience and pleasure of the members and their guests.  SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC. and 

its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the well-being and/or safety of participants or their 

property in any matters pertaining to said activities. 



 
Snowline Branch #113----2024 Officers 

Big SIR ------------ Ray DiBasilio—-—— 530-558-9727 
Little SIR ---------- Chris Crowley --------- 510-742-1024 
Secretary. --------- Ken Schoniger……..408-568-0677 
Asst. Sec. --------- Vanja Illich,  ----------- 916 743-9915  
Treasurer --------- Moose Brown --------- 530-240-5160 
Asst. Treas. ------ Jeff Pease ------------- 510-757-8741 
 

Directors 
Sam Griffis, Greg Pease, Ron Bochee, 

Rich McMahan , Don Uemen, Ron Fenech 
 

Past Big SIR's 
 
1983-4 Harold Cobb 2001 Ed Andrews 
1985 Matt Engs 2002 Bob Kipp 
1986 Bob Johnson 2003 Ed Cutter 
1987 Bob Rath 2004 Cecil French 
1988 Bill Campau 2005 Bill Harris 
1989 Emil Kibasa 2006-7 Bill Reed 
1990 Reg Warrick 2008 Larry Leibnitz 
1991 Andy Anderson 2009-10 Tim Hall 
1992 Al King 2011 Chuck Wilson 
1993 Ed Merrill 2012-13 Russ Salazar 
1994 Woody Harvey 2014-15 Don Uelmen 
1995 Elmer Jacob 2016     Paul Ricci 
1996 Jack Hansen    2017         Paul Kramer 
1998 Ron dePass    2018 & 22  Lou Gagne 
1997 Cecil French    2019         Dennis Staller 
1999 Bill Short 2020-21 Ken Brown 
2000 Conrad Kellor 2023 Ron Fenech 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
         HONORARY LIFE MEMBERS 

Emeritus - Russ Salazar  
 Branch - Ray DiBasilio 
              Don Uelmen 

        
 

SIR State Officers 
President Dale Decker     209-533-0455  
Vice President Stu Williams     510-865-5000 
Area 6 Representative  Gary Johnson    530-333-4814 
 
 
Bulletin/Newsletter changes call Don Uelmen 
530-306-1920 or email tspdon@cwo.com 
 

Enjoy reading SIR Happenings, our State Newsletter, 
and find out about all the fun things that are going on 
throughout our  organization.  

  

Committee Chairmen 

Activities 
 Russ Salazar         530-303-2092 
Attendance/Badges 
 Ron Boschee         530-644-7572 
Audit Committee 
 Lou Gagne III        925- 963-2548 
Bulletin Editor 
 Don Uelmen           530-306-1920 
Bocce Ball 
 Chris Crowley         530-742-1024 
Chaplain 
 Don Uelmen           530-306-1920 
Christmas Party 
 Moose Brown         530-240-5160 
Fishing 
 Steve Veffredo       530-644-2808 
Horseshoes  
 Ted Rytel               530-647-0138 
Live Theatre 
 (Open Position)         
Membership  
 Don Uelmen            530-306-1920 
Nominating 
 Sam Griffis               530-6441608 
Parades 
 Chris Crowley         530-742-1024 
Photographer 
 Bert Abrahamzon   707-365-5186  
Picnic 
 Vanja Illich              916 743-9915  
 Hillbilly Boys 
SIR Bowling  
 Ray DiBasilio        530-558-9727 
Sunshine 
 Moose Brown       530-240-5160 
  

  

San Francisco 

Where dogs have 

to be careful 

not to step 

in people poop! 


